
UN AI Advisory Body calls for grounding artificial intelligence in universal principles, suggests 

tasks for a potential institution on AI governance 

 

Today, 21 December 2023, the UN Secretary-General's AI Advisory Body launched its Interim 

Report Governing AI for Humanity. The report calls for a closer alignment between international 

norms and how AI is developed and rolled out. The central piece of the report is a proposal to 

strengthen international governance of AI by carrying out seven critical functions such as 

horizon scanning for risks and supporting international collaboration on data, and computing 

capacity and talent to reach the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs). It also includes 

recommendations to enhance accountability and ensure an equitable voice for all countries.  

Co-chaired by Carme Artigas and James Manyika, the AI Advisory Body was appointed by 

Secretary-General António Guterres on 26 October 2023. The AI Advisory Body will publish its 





/ai-advisory-body

